ANC 6A Transportation & Public Space Commission Meeting

Capitol Hill Towers (900 G Street NE)

January 23, 2008
I.  Call to Order

Chairman Mahmud called meeting to order at 7:10 PM.

II.  Introductions

ANC 6A Transportation & Public Space Commission Members:

Chairman Omar Mahmud

ANC Commissioner Bill Schulteiss 

Lance Brown

Diane Hoover

DeLania Hardy

Speakers/Guest/Public:

Diane Thomas, Greater Washington Sports Alliance (GWSA)

Chris Browne, Greater Washington Sports Alliance (GWSA)

III.  Community Comment

None present.

IV.  Old Business

A.  National Marathon

Chris Browne thanked the committee.  ANC Commissioner Nick Alberti followed up right after the last meeting with GWSA.  First time noted on the revised course (distributed to group) is a 5 min miler second number is 14-15 miler first when it open/second when it stops with clean up.  “Clean-up” rounds up the slow runners not at pace.  With regard to East Capitol- just over a 3-hour closure, opening about 10 AM, with egress for north traffic flow (7:10-8:10 estimated).   GWSA have met with funeral homes, churches. VMS signs will be used along with various media.

GWSA will be meeting with DDOT next week on related issues and will meet with WMATA next week.

Mr. Browne raised the issue that marathons in other cities have designated route identification (some permanent, some semi-permanent).  Mr. Browne asked if the committee had ideas.  Commissioner Schulteiss asked about it being longer term (reference to Boston’s brick path). The group had discussion on flags and campaign signs.  Chairman Mahmud asked about volunteers for clean up and, Ms. Thomas responded that GWSA have been working with fraternities and sports groups from colleges, noting a good relationship with Howard University, for clean-up volunteers.

Lance Brown asked if chalk was a possibility, stating that long-term signage is premature at this point.  Mr. Browne said that GWSA is more focused on the shorter term.  Mr. Brown spoke to the overwhelming street signage in DC, and that adding to it may just make it more confusing.

The group had general discussion on circulation and publications that will discuss the event.

Ms. Thomas spoke to the Junior Monumental Milers program for youth who will run 26 miles in 17 weeks. GWSA is working with the DC recreation centers for this program element of the marathon.

ACTION: 

Chairman Mahmud recommends letter of support. Lance Brown seconded the motion. The motion passed. 

B.  Bus Shuttle Service 

Chairman Mahmud reported that Councilmember Wells identified funds to support a shuttle service.  The supplemental budget has identified a $250000 million to support this.  This comes from the DC budget surplus with possible additional funds next budget.  This would be similar to that in Adams Morgan. The route would be from Union Station to Benning Road, targeting the H street merchants as an express service. Chairman Mahmud noted that the plan involved an initial 6 buses. DeLania Hardy raised concerns about available buses in the event of breakdown to ensure dependable service.  

ACTION:

Chairman Mahmud moved to write a letter applauding the effort to identify funding for H Street Shuttle service.  Lance Brown seconded the motion. 

Additional discussion:

DeLania Hardy offered to look through WMATA contacts to confer earlier tactics used Adams Morgan for that area’s shuttle service. Mr. Brown stated that ANC 6A’s Transportation and Public Space Committee could offer to be neighborhood sounding board. Commissioner Schultheiss volunteered to work with business owners.  The group discussed the level of service, route and service hours. Diane Hover noted that the X2 does not go to Union Station and that some may wish the shuttle service to run in the morning.

The motion passed.

V.  New Business

A.  2008 Committee Goals

Chairman Mahmud opened general discussion on the goals from 2007.  The group felt that they were broad and still apply.  Some minor edits may be needed to reflect that ANC6c has a transportation group now and that there should be outreach to ANC 5.  Lance Brown noted that it would be wise to have a joint meeting with adjacent ANCs when we have informational speakers (reps from DDOT, etc). Commissioner Schulteiss noted that some of the issues in ANC 5 are very different than our issues, sighting high-density condos and related traffic.  He also noted that ANC6c was interested in expanding park space. Chairman Mahmud suggested that the group include the shuttle bus service in bullets numbered 2 and 3.

ACTION: 

Chairman Mahmud moved adoption of the Goals as presented previously with addition of shuttle bus creation in items 2 and 3.  Diane Hoover seconded the motion.

Additional discussion:

Lance Brown asked if we had to be so specific on the “who” as it relates to various city agencies.  Chairman Mahmud felt some guidance was needed.  

The motion passed.

B. Bulb out curbs at 10th and Constitution 

Removed from agenda at the request of the presenter, Commissioner Holmes.

Chairman Mahmud motioned.  Diane Hover seconded.  Motion passed.

C.  H Street Connection

Chairman Mahmud stated that there were ongoing discussions to remove the strip mall called, “H Street Connection.”  Lance Brown attended a recent zoning meeting and stated that there are initiatives for lot coverage of 100%.  Additionally, he noted that there are discussions of trade offs between density for amenities.

Chairman Mahmud noted that Commissioner Schultheiss had been representing this committee’s interested at meetings with developers.  Other interested persons should contact Chairman Mahmud directly.

D.  Discuss Increase in Parking and Elimination of Curb Cuts at 14th and Maryland Ave

Commissioner Schultheiss referred the group to an aerial map.  The commission discussed increases in parking and elimination of curb cuts around 1400 Maryland Ave.  By retaining the curb cuts, it has a direct impact on public space. Chairman Mahmud stated having problems with public space for a “for profit” use.  Commissioner Schultheiss referenced a map outlining the area and noted an issue with 14th street parking, curb cuts would not be allowed (safety/with intersection and turning radius).  He suggested a few options and there was general discussion on the following:

· Move bus stop X8 stop in dead space to church

· Move from “pork chop” to the front of Checkers restaurant

Alternately:

Include corner in H Streetscape project and look at possible curb extension.

ACTION: 

Commissioner Schultheiss moved to request DDOT eliminate the rush hour parking on 14th Street, add parking to 14th (west and east), move westbound X8 bus stop in front of Checkers/eastbound in front of church, close curbs adjacent at 1400 Maryland Ave (former residence). Chairman Mahmud seconded the motion (see attached map). The motion passed

Lance Brown volunteered to draft this letter.

E.  Car sharing

Chairman Mahmud reviewed some of the key issues noting that Ms. Hardy’s work on enforcement of car illegal parked in car share spots showed in the DDOT release.  Chairman Mahmud also stated that the release was strongly supportive of car sharing and that it sited high usage rates in the District.  The group discussed the following items:

· Towing: should fees associate with towing be used for enforcement?

Lance Brown noted that our recommendation should not be so tied to one activity.  DeLania Hardy agreed that funds should also be available for maintenance of the spot (downed sign, etc).

· Charging Zip Car to use public space for parking

Lance Brown suggested a reasonable recovery fee.  DeLania Hardy said that she would follow up with her contacts to see what other jurisdiction charge.

· Allowing for a reduced fee for renting a public space spot in areas that are underserved by transit or have other economic considerations that may limit mobility or mode choice

Commissioner Schultheiss suggested a reduced fee for underserved areas.  DeLania Hardy said that she would follow up with her contacts to see what other jurisdiction do.

· Using Residential Parking Permitted (RPP) spots for car share

Commissioner Schultheiss noted that with performance parking demand on residential parking would go up.  Lance Brown felt that DDOT should look at allowing car share in RPP should the community wish.

· Requiring developers to include a car share spot as a community amenity in new development.

Commissioner Schultheiss suggested that new development should require car-sharing spots as community amity.

ACTION: 

Chairman Mahmud motioned that the commission send a letter of support, including the key items discussed. Lance Brown seconded the motion. The motion passed. 

F. NE corner at 13th and D 

Commissioner Schultheiss raised a concern that it appears that although a new condominium, Lincoln Park Terrace, is now open that the parking signage no longer matches the use along that property.  At the northeast corner of 13th and D, parking restriction need to be removed so that residents could leave their vehicles.  Previously, this was a commercial site.

ACTION:

Commissioner Schultheiss moved to remove the parking restrictions.  Diane Hover seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Review of Assignments:

Chairman Mahmud: letters on marathon, shuttle, goals, and car sharing

Lance Brown: 14th and Maryland letter

DeLania Hardy: calls on Adams Morgan shuttle and car share spots pricing

Commissioner Schultheiss: NE corner at 13th and D letter

G. Adjournment

Chairman Mahmud adjourned the meeting at 8:50 PM.

